

## **Fort Vannoy Elementary School**

5250 Upper River Road Grants Pass, Oregon 97526 Phone (541)-479-4440 Fax (541) 471-2445

Kirk R. Baumann, Principal Shirley Dastrup, Office Manager

## June Board Report

100% participation by students in the Smarter Balance testing has been completed.

The SMART readers completed their reading program on May 14.

Mr. Biencourt's class went on their annual field trip to Lower Table Rock for an educational environmental hike on May 13<sup>th</sup>.

The fifth graders and teachers went to Fleming on May 18 to meet the Principal, teachers and take a tour of the campus.

Students completed their DIBELS testing on May 19<sup>th</sup>.

The fourth graders went to Science Works Museum in Ashland on May 21 to learn about "Scientific Discovery".

On May 21<sup>st</sup> we had our Kindergarten Round-up. 19 families came in to register children for kindergarten. There are 16 more that we are expecting to enroll.

Year books have come in and will be handed out to students on Friday, June 5th. Students have been saving box tops for "Box Tops for Education". The final count for the year end was \$965.10 collected. Mr. Kriz and Mrs. Mohr's classes will be treated to an ice cream sundae bar on June 4<sup>th</sup> for bringing in the most box tops.

## **Upcoming Events**

June 3 the first graders will be going to Science Works

June 5<sup>th</sup> the fifth graders will put on a talent show.

June 5<sup>th</sup> the fifth graders will view the health film "Always Changing"

June 9<sup>th</sup> the fifth grader will be going to the Family Fun Center

June 9 5<sup>th</sup> Grade Movin' On Celebration 6:00 pm

June 10 the second graders will be going to the YMCA

June 11<sup>th</sup> all students will participate in the Fort Vannoy Field Day

June 11<sup>th</sup> the Fort Vannoy Staff will enjoy an end of the year staff party at the Verser's home.